Well, as 1st VP Don Killion said, attendance was "a little light". Meaning that we only had eleven (11) members at Wednesday's meeting. Sherriff Goerke collected fines for the evening. After the opening tune and prayer, Al "1st fine" Holmes, asked 2nd VP Linda to take the podium, as he fined 1st VP Don Killion for not paying for his wife's dinner. Al also fined all the people who were NOT at the Divisional luncheon last Saturday. Our speaker for the evening was Bob Garypie, who co-ordinates the U-M transplant center. He had a very informative speech and a great video (which he shot, edited and produced) about Camp Michitanki. This is a Camp for kids who have had organ transplants. We have given funds to sponsor attendees. A very good program. Bob also brought his 12 year son to the meeting.

The past President's "conclave" was held on Thursday night, and I am anxiously awaiting their decisions concerning club officers and Board members. Look for the white smoke. We had committee meetings after dinner.

Frank Purrington said to remind everyone, that you if you plan on attending the Wednesday, June 3 Tiger game, you <u>must</u> have your money (\$60.00) to him by May 6th, or you will not have a ticket. For those of you not planning on attending the game, you are still invited to Frank's house for hot dogs, pizza, beer and soda before the game 5:00-6:00. It would be nice to see a few more members every Wednesday.

Superman's Pal, Jimmy Olsen (cub reporter)

April 29th-Committee meetings May 20th-Cook-out @ Rick Baker's Monday-May 25th-Memorial Day Parade-SIGN-up sheet at Treasurer's desk June 3rd-Tiger Baseball Game-Red Hots & Pizza at Frank Purrington's b4 game